1 - For the
remainder of our
support to come in

2 - For safety on the
road as we travel

3 - For Jedidiah,
Ali, and Amos to
accept Christ as
their Savior

4 - For the Lord to
protect our shipping
container from theft
and water damage

5 - For our health

January 2022

The Gardner Family

Dear Pastors and Friends,

Deputation:

The first month of 2022 has been a great month for our family as we have been able to go to
many meetings as well as give the gospel out to many people. This month, we received an
answer to one of our biggest prayer requests! The Lord has provided a company that will
take care of EVERYTHING with regards to us moving to Uganda. Thank you to everyone
who has been praying with us for this. This company is going to provide the shipping
container, transporting it to the loading spot and then to the U.S. port, a cargo boat that will
take it to the Kenyan port, and then a truck that will drive it from Kenya to our home in
Uganda. This involves several companies as well as crossing several national borders. We
are so thankful that they are coordinating all of it for us. On top of the blessing of their
taking care of all the moving parts, their price was several thousand dollars cheaper than
what we had budgeted for this part of our “start up.” All the praise belongs to our gracious
Lord who orchestrated this on our behalf.

The big prayer request now is for the Lord’s protection to be on that container. Because the
container will be traveling through multiple countries, each stop has the potential for the
container to be stopped and searched. As we will not be able to be at these potential
inspections, there is a risk of theft happening. Our entire life will be in this container
including everything that we will need to start our ministry when we arrive in Uganda.
Please pray that when the container arrives, it will still have everything in it. The other part
of the protection prayer request is from the elements. The container gets very hot as it
travels across the sea. There is also the chance of water getting into the container once it is
offloaded. Please pray that there will be no damage to our items when the container arrives.
We are thankful we serve such a big God! We know that He is “able to do exceeding
abundantly above all that we ask or think.” Thank you for your continued prayer support.
One final prayer request we have is for wisdom on when to pack and send the container.
Please pray that God will make it clear to us when the best time will be.

For the furtherance of the Gospel,
Matthew and Savannah Gardner
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